
LAW ENFORCEMENT MEETING   APPROVED 

7 NOVEMBER 2017 

 

 The Waupaca County Law Enforcement Committee was called to order at 9:00 a.m. by 

Chairman Jonely.  Members present: Supervisors Craig, Wilfuer, Poehlman, Handrich and 

Koeppen.  Others present:  Sheriff Brad Hardel, Chief Deputy Al Kraeger, Captain Todd 

Rasmussen, Captain Rob Karski, Captain Adam Wogsland and Lt. Jason Russell. 

Chairman Jonely gave the open meeting statement that this meeting and all other 

meetings of this Committee are open to the public. Proper notice has been posted and given to 

the press in accordance with Wisconsin Statutes so that the citizenry may be aware of the time, 

place and agenda of this meeting. 

 Motion by Supervisor Poehlman, seconded by Supervisor Handrich to approve the 

agenda. Motion carried without a negative vote.  

Motion by Supervisor Poehlman, seconded by Supervisor Wilfuer to approve the 

minutes of the October 10, 2017 meeting of the Law Enforcement Committee and also the 

minutes of the October 17 and October 24, 2017 meetings of the Law Enforcement/IT 

Committees.  Motion carried without a negative vote. 

 Motion by Supervisor Craig, seconded by Supervisor Wilfuer to approve the October 

bills as presented.  Motion carried without a negative vote.   

 Captain Karski reported for the Communication Center by distributing a monthly calls 

report for October.  Dr. Fico is interviewing possible candidates for the open dispatch position. 

Captain Wogsland reported for the Jail that interviews were held last week for a 

corrections eligibility list.  Four names will be added, pending background investigations.  There 

have been two fights between inmates in the past month. 

 Sheriff Hardel reported for the Detective Division on the recent homicide/suicide.  

DHHS referral cases continue to increase. 

 Captain Rasmussen reported on the Patrol Division statistics.   A motion was made by 

Supervisor Handrich, seconded by Supervisor Wilfuer to approve the patrol report.  The motion 

carried without a negative vote.  The patrol report was placed on file.    Recent interviews for a 

patrol eligibility will place six on the list. 

 The Sheriff’s Office report was presented by Chief Deputy Kraeger.  A motion was made 

by Supervisor Craig, seconded by Supervisor Poehlman to accept the report.  The motion 

carried without a negative vote and the report was placed on file.     



 The Sheriff’s Report was given by Sheriff Hardel.  The officers will be trading in their 

pistols for Glock 9mm guns that will hold 17 rounds vs 8.  Each officer will also be provided with 

a safe to store their weapon in when at home.   

 A motion was made by Supervisor Craig, seconded by Supervisor Poehlman to approve 
Resolution No. 17 (2017-2018) in the amount of $200,000.00 for the purchase, installation, 
training and 1st year maintenance of the CallWorks system for the Communication Center.  The 
motion carried without a negative vote. 
 
 Supervisor Koeppen moved, second by Supervisor Wilfuer to adjourn at 10:25 a.m.  

Motion carried. 

   

Vickie Thoe, Secretary 


